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• On methane, we understand and welcome the focus on waste 
at COP29 as part of the Troika programme, but also look 
forward to you and SOCAR having a great energy story to tell. 
o As such, we would be interested in supporting a OGMP 2.0 

CEO-level roundtable at COP29, to be hosted by 
SOCAR as a new member. EU and IMEO would support. 

o This could be focused on raising methane action in oil 
and gas companies, as well as helping your neighbours 
in Central Asia start on the same path as Azerbaijan. 

o Azerbaijan recently joined the Global Methane Pledge and 
is preparing a national action plan, offering you the 
opportunity to showcase your planned policies to reduce 
methane emissions in Azerbaijan during the Ministerial. 

o Moreover, the IEA-COP29 methane event to be organised 
in September can offer political input to your contribution to 
the Global Methane Pledge. 

• Happy that our teams are coordinating well – meeting earlier 
today led by your deputy Energy Minister Orkhan Zeynalov and 
my Director  including technical teams. 

• Finally, very much welcome your commitment to inclusive 
COP29. Diverse perspectives come to better conclusions, and 
COP must represent everyone on planet.   
o Once again welcome appointment of women to the 

steering committee and Ms. Nigar Arpadarai as High-
Level Climate Champion, whom our ambassador in Baku 
met on 14 June.  

o As you will have heard from other EU interlocutors, will be 
crucial to ensure strong engagement by youth and civil 
society groups at COP29. 

 
[If asked, other EU energy initiatives for COP29 are: 

• Leaders’ event on UN Panel on Clean Energy Transition 
Minerals; 

• Ministerial roundtable on Transition Away from Fossil Fuels; 
• A clean tech forum; 


